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Shell Travel Club Newsletter

ISSUE 363   September 2022
Chairman: Robert Jenkins

Email: robert.jenkins@hotmail.co.uk
Dear Shell Travel Club Members,

I hope that this finds you and your family well and having had an enjoyable summer.  Autumn is here and Christmas just around the corner, but at least things are getting back to some sort of normality and we are starting to put together trips that hopefully will inspire you and that you will be able to support.   

Firstly, as you will be aware, our Treasurer David Dungate took the decision to step down from the committee due to ongoing health problems.  I would like to take this opportunity to thank David for all his help during the past 3 years in this position which gave many problems from the outset with Covid and the need to cancel all our trips resulting in many, many refunds that had to be given.  David has been a core member of the committee during his time at the helm and we will miss him greatly. 
Our first trip since early 2020 when Covid hit us all is due to take place later this month.  It is the Devon Wine Tour which has been very well supported and 45 of us will be heading off to the 4* Belmont Hotel in Sidmouth where we will stay for 4 nights.  Using this as our base, we will sample many fine wines from 9 different vineyards and be given tours of their facilities. This I am sure will be a great short break, give those members attending an opportunity to catch up with friends and former colleagues and will be made even better if the weather stays fine for us! 
On Thursday 1st December, we are holding our annual Festive Lunch.  Following last year’s positive feedback, we are once again holding it at Denbies Vineyard in Dorking, Surrey.  We have contracted for a minimum 60 members to attend and to date, numbers are falling short of this commitment. Menus will be available in the near future but in the meantime, please confirm to Bruce of your intention to attend.  We really do need the support of our members to run this function. More details and booking forms can be obtained from Bruce on brucestc75@gmail.com.
Our 2023 AGM has been booked at Silvermere, Cobham for Wednesday 8th March.  This will comprise of a two course buffet lunch followed by a guest speaker.  More information will be given nearer the time but again, please make a note of this date in your diary and let Bruce know soonest on brucestc75@gmail.com of your intention to attend.
Steve is currently in discussions with Potters Resorts in Norfolk for a short break towards the end of March 2023.  For those of you that do not know Potters, it is similar to being on a cruise but on land.  There are plenty of things to do on site, and evening entertainment as well as food and drink is included.  Steve will be sending out further information on the trip very soon and it is one that I hope you all support.  If this sounds of interest to you, please register it now with Steve on steven_jones2@sky.com.
Unfortunately, the proposed holiday to Montenegro in April 2023 Steve was working on had to be cancelled due to lack of interest by members.  I have no idea why this should have been the case as it looked to be a great holiday.  Like all of the committee members who put trips together, a lot of time and effort is invested on your behalf.  In return, all we ask is that you then support us and the trip we are running. 
I am pleased to advise that Bruce is starting to work on a river cruise along the Durro, Portugal in May 2024.  From what Bruce has told me, this looks like it will be a great trip. More information will be available in the coming weeks but if this sounds of interest then don’t hang around and let Bruce know now on brucestc75@gmail.com. 

On Sunday 4th June 2023 we will be heading off to Reims for our annual Champagne Tour. We will be staying for 5 nights at the 4* Holiday Inn in the centre of Reims and from there visit a number of first class vineyards where we will sample many of their Champagnes.  This trip is fully booked but a ‘Wait List’ is in operation.  Should you be interested to join and wish to have your name on the list then let me know on robert.jenkins@hotmail.co.uk. 
On the 17th September 2023, we will be running a 5 night Mystery trip to Worcestershire where we will be staying at a 4* hotel where old meets new!  Although this trip is a year away, it is already full and a ‘Wait List’ is operating.  If you wish your name to be added to the list or require any information on the trip then please let me know on robert.jenkins@hotmail.co.uk 
I am pleased to advise that Steve is currently looking at a holiday to northern Cyprus during October 2023.  More information on this will be available soon but in the meantime, if this sounds of interest to you, please let Steve know on steven_jones2@sky.com. 
On the 3rd December 2023 we will be departing Southampton on a 16 night cruise with Fred Olsen to the Caribbean.  This will include stops at Ponta Delgada in the Azores, Basseterre, St Kitts, Basse-Terre, Guadeloupe, Roseau, Dominica, Castries, St Lucia, Kingstown, St Vincent and Bridgetown in Barbados where will then fly back to the UK.  Places are still available for this cruise and there are some special deals for those members requiring single accommodation.  If you want more information, contact me on robert.jenkins@hotmail.co.uk or visit our website www.shelltravelclub.com. 

Frieda will be working on some very interesting day trips that will take place during 2023 and details of these will be advised in due course.  Please remember to visit our website regularly as details for all trips will be uploaded there as they are launched.
I hope that by reading this newsletter, you will realise how much work has been going on behind the scenes and continues to go on in arranging these holidays for you, our members, and all we ask in return is that you support us accordingly.
The Committee and myself look forward to seeing you on one of the 2022/23 trips and in the meantime, we send you and your families our best wishes.
Kindest regards

Rob
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